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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1548


	Bill #:
	HB 364


	Bill Subject/Title:
	An ACT relating to animal euthanasia


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Joni Jenkins


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	County-run animal shelters


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	x
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 364 amends KRS 258.119 to require animal shelter to adopt shelter standards under the animal control and care program. HB 364 also amends KRS 258.505 to prohibit animal shelters from conducting euthanasia by gas chamber.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 364 on local governments is expected to be minimal. According to an official at the Kentucky Animal Control Advisory Board, there is only one county in Kentucky that still uses a gas chamber to euthanize animals. If HB 364 is enacted, veterinarians currently using gas chamber to euthanize animals would have to be trained and certified in an alternative AVMA-approved method of euthanasia, which officials estimated would cost $200 or less per person. Additional costs would be occurred because the injectable solutions used in the alternative methods are typically more expensive than the gas used in the chamber, but official said that this difference would be minimal. Finally, because the solutions used to euthanize animals are usually controlled substances, there would be additional administrative costs to comply with FDA regulations.
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	LRC Staff; Kentucky Animal Control Advisory Board
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